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Background/ 
Proposal 

Brenden Ramsay (Authorized Agent: Laura Ramsay) has applied to redesignate a 
2.29-acre (±) portion of SW 13-29-25 W4M, Plan 861 0569, Blk 2 from Agriculture 
to Local Rural Commercial District for a future development of a special events 
venue. 
 

Discussion/ 
Options/ 
Benefits/ 
Disadvantages: 
 

Under the Municipal Government Act (MGA), applications for the redesignation of 
lands require a public hearing to be held prior to adopting the bylaw creating the 
new district.  First reading to a proposed bylaw is the mechanism to get an 
application in the queue. 
 
All information and questions regarding the application are to be brought forward at 
the public hearing so it can be heard by everyone.  The public hearing process is a 
legislated process.  As per the MGA, Council must hear any person, or group of 
persons who claim to be affected by the proposed bylaw.  Any landowner who feels 
they will be impacted by a proposed development either positively or negatively will 
have an opportunity to speak about the matter directly at the public hearing.  
Affected parties can also submit their comments in writing.  These comments will be 
included in the public hearing package for Council consideration. 
 
Participating in the public hearing is the legislated method to provide comments to 
Council for consideration.  Once this public hearing is closed, no additional 
information should be considered in the decision-making process.  Redesignations 
are about the proposed use.  It is not a permit to develop.  If successful in their 
redesignation, specific details regarding the development will be required to be 
submitted with their application to develop.   
 
The subject parcel is bound by Rge Rd 251 on the west and is located 
approximately two miles south of Hwy 575.  
 
The applicants have indicated that they want to utilize existing buildings (quonset 
and grain bins), for an event venue for the focus to be weddings and may entertain 
other events if suitable for their location. It has an approximate capacity of 150 
people and they intend to have camping available, and in the future the addition of 
timber framed cabins for overnight accommodation for guests only. The proposed 
use has warranted redesignation. No subdivision is proposed; therefore, this would 
be rezoning only the areas of the parcel that will contain the new uses.  
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